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Statement on Proposed Hydrocodone Reclassification from Janet Woodcock, M.D.,
Director, Center for Drug Evaluation and Research
j10-24-2C13] Over the past several years, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has been
carefuiy evauatlng and we!ghir.g th.e appropriate use of opioid analgeslc drug products. For the
mWions of Arercan patients experiencing an acute medic& need or lying w:tn chronic pain, oploids,
when prescribed appropriat&y, can allow patients to manage their pain as weU as significantly improve
their quality of life.

However, in recent years, the FDA has become Increasingly concerned about the abuse and misuse of
opiold products, which have sadly reached epidemic proportions in certain parts of the United States.
While the value of and access to these drugs has been a consistent source of public debate, the FDA
has been challenged with determining how to balance the need to ensure continued access to those
patients who rely on continuous pain relief while addressing the ongoing concerns about abuse and
misuse.

In 2009, the U.S. Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA) asked the U.S. Department of Health and
Human Services (HHS) for a recommendation regarding whether to change the schedule for
hydrocodone combination products, such as Vicodin. The proposed change was from Schedule III to
Schedule It, which would increase the controls on these products. Due to the unique history of this
issue and the tremendous amount of public Interest, we are announcing the agency’s intent to
recommend to hHS that hydrocodone combinaton procucts should be reclassified to a ufterent and
more restrictive scnedule. This deLer-nination comes after a thorough and careful anaysS of extensive
scientific literature, review of hundreds of public comments on the ssue, and several pubHc meetings,
during which we received nput from a wide range of stakehoiders, nc.ucng patients, heath care
rovders, outside ex:erts, ad other government entities,

By eariy December, FDA p ms to sub:nt our forma. recommendatio- package to HHS to reciass’fy
nycrocodone combnation products nto Schedule II. We anticipate that :he .Nationa. Institute on Drug
Abuse (NIDA) wiH concur with our recommendation. Tis will begn a process that w! ead to a fia
decision by the DEA on the appropriate scheduling of these products.

Going forward, the agency will continue working with professional organizaLions, consumer and patient
groups, and industry to ensure that prescriber and patient education tools are readily available so that
these products are properly prescribed and appropriately used by the patients who need them most.
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